VACC Burnaby General Meeting Minutes

Sept. 9, 2010    6:45-8:45pm

McGill Library, North Burnaby

Present:

Moreno Zanotto (chair), Peter Stary, Claude Tani (secretary), Kyle, David, Dennis

Guests:

none

1) Review and adoption of July 8, 2010 meeting minutes.

2) 30km speed limit on bike routes:

· Moreno presented the VACC Burnaby Committee’s support for a 30km speed limit on all bike routes.  The presentation was made to the Traffic and Safety Committee for the City of Burnaby on Tuesday, Sept. 7, 2010.  Three other VACC members were in attendance.  Moreno will post the presentation on the list serve.  The Committee was supportive and will direct staff to look into this issue and come up with their findings.  A written report will be given to Moreno.  Burnaby Heights will be implementing a trial experiment with a speed limit of 40km on residential streets and 30km on bike routes. 

· It was suggested the real problem is car parking.  If all car parking were removed from residential streets, then cars and bikes could move more efficiently.  We should have separated bike lanes on all residential streets.  Some arguments against were:  cars may speed because of more open space, not practical and too expensive to have bike lanes on all residential streets.

3) City of Burnaby (CoB) Bicycling Advisory Committee (BAC):

· CoB is going to change the structure of the BAC.  It is not clear what these changes will be

· VACC goal is to try to make the BAC be at the same reporting level as the Traffic Safety Committee.  Currently the BAC is a subcommittee of the Traffic Safety Committee.  The BAC only meets 4 times a year with the Traffic Safety Committee.

· City of Vancouver BAC:  Members have 3-year terms and there is one VACC representative.

· Kyle suggested we meet with CoB BAC to hear their views.  Peter will try to find out how to proceed with this.

4) Bicycle Parking By-Law update:

· To make changes to the off-street bicycle parking by-law we need to make a presentation to the Community Development Committee.  We support changes to make the by-law more like Vancouver’s.  Peter to find out who we contact at the CoB so that we can prepare better.

· To change the by-law to include bike parking for special events we need to make a presentation to the Parks Board Committee.

5) VACC conflict of interest policy:

· We have been made aware that VACC has a conflict of interest policy.  It is posted on the list serve.

6) Willingdon Overpass Construction:

· Dave Fairey mentioned the bike route on the overpass is dangerous.  All bike traffic is routed to the west side and it is narrow.  Claude to take a look at it and phone the city.

7) Assessment Ride:

            -  We are planning to do an assessment ride for the portion of the Sea to River  

                Bike route from Canada Way to Douglas.  We will set time and location on  

                the list serve.

8) Hasting Street:

       -  In Vancouver, Hastings St. has a bike/bus lane during peak hours, Burnaby        

          does not.  Burnaby’s HOV lane times do not match Vancouver’s.  Is there 

          enough buses on Burnaby’s Hastings portion to justify a bus/bike lane  

          only?

-  It was suggested that sloped curbs be built for the bus lanes and areas 

      where there is not enough room for buses to pass without having to go in 

      the other lane.  This would give the cyclist an option to get out of the way 

      of buses and not hold them up, however cyclists are not allowed to ride on 

      sidewalks.  Another solution would be to make the bus lane wider so they 

      could pass safely. 

   -  Burnaby should put a picture of a cyclist on the HOV lane signs.

9) Recommended book reading:  Car Jacked

10) Adjournment:  Next meeting on Thursday, Oct 14, 2010.  6:45 to 8:45pm at McGill Library.
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